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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

SSSSSSSS TTTTTTTT .  J.  J.  J.  J.  J.  J.  J.  JOHNOHNOHNOHNOHNOHNOHNOHN         NNNNNNNN EUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANNEUMANN         PPPPPPPP ARISHARISHARISHARISHARISHARISHARISHARISH                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
     44800 WARREN RD.  CANTON, MI.  48187                                      

PARISH OFFICE 734-455-5910  • RELIGIOUS FORMATION 734-455-5986 

WWW.STJOHNNEUMANN.US 

TTHEHE  SSECONDECOND  VVATICANATICAN  CCOUNCILOUNCIL  BEGANBEGAN  OOCTOBERCTOBER  11, 196211, 1962  



Page 2 

Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website for                           

more information 

  SVDP BUNDLE DAY 

  This weekend 

 

 

We will be accepting 
clothing,                               

small knick-knacks,          
small  working                  

appliances 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of September 29 & 30, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  16,033.66 
Loose Offerings           $    1,753.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $  10,438.50 
Facility Maintenance           $         45.00 
Debt Reduction            $         85.00    
Misc Income                    $       341.00 
Total Income            $  28,696.16 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 9/29/12)              $   
349,063.36 

YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-9/29/12)       $   
379,115.10 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
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Join us for an exciting season of exploring our Catholic Faith: 

Opening the Window - 

Themes of the Second Vatican Council 
•The Need for Reform - Vision of the Council 

Oct 14, 15, 16, 17 

•The Universal Call to Holiness 

November 11, 12, 13, 14 

•Full, Active, Conscious Participation in the Liturgy 

January 13, 14, 15, 16 

•Dignity of the Human Person - Moral Formation 

February 3, 4, 5, 6 

•Unity of the Human Heart - Ecumenism 

March 10, 11, 12, 13 

•Evangelization - Living the Gospel 

April 14, 15, 16, 17 

These 100 minute Sessions are designed for all ages from pre-schoolers to Seniors. 
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Cucchi’s 

Corner 

 

WEEKEND FOR THE WIDOWED, SEPERATED & 
DIVORCED 

A healing weekend designated for widowed, separated 
and divorced adults who wish to let go of the past and 
create a peace-filled future is offered by trained teams of 
people who have “been there.”  A “Beginning Experi-
ence” weekend will be held October 19, 20, 21, 2012.  All 
faiths are welcome.  For details call Ilene (586) 747-0223 
or Bob (586) 248-1643.  www.beginningexperience.org 

YOUNG AT HEART                                                                    
TRIP REMINDER 

Just a reminder for those who 
will be going on the trip to Caesar’s Windsor, on 
Wednesday, October 3rd, that the bus will leave               

St. John Neumann’s  at 12:00pm.                                   
Please bring your passport or Enhanced Driver’s License.  

Looking forward to welcoming you aboard! 

EVENING BOOK CLUB 

 

We will be meeting on Wednesday,           
October 10th at 7:30pm.  We will be          
discussing The Story of Beautiful Girl           

by Rachel Simon 

 

Ladies! 

What is C.C.W?  Check out the bi-monthly periodical 
“Catholic Woman” on the corner rack in the Parish 
Library.  Also, St. John Neumann is hosting the Council 
of Catholic Women’s general meeting on Saturday, 
October 13th at 10:00am.  This is an opportunity to    
inform you of the programs this organization supports.  
R.S.V.P. to Dolores Alflen at 734-453-0597. 

A Marathon                           
Organ Recital 

Sunday, October 21st                 
2:00pm-5:30pm 

Cathedral of the Most Blessed 
Sacrament                                     

9844 Woodward Ave.  Detroit 

Seven talented organists from 
across the Archdiocese of Detroit 
each play a 25 minute recital on 
one of two fine pipe organs of 
Detroit’s Cathedral of the Most 
Blessed Sacrament.  Come for 
one, or stay for all! 

More information to follow.   

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

You are invited to attend a special anointing of the 
Sick Service at SS. Simon and Jude Church.  We are 
located at 32500 Palmer Rd., Westland, Michigan. 
The service is on Tuesday, October 9th at 11:00am  
Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament of healing and 

is not only for the seriously ill, but also for the      
elderly, the infirm, and the mentally and                 

emotionally stressed or those facing surgery.  A 
light luncheon will be served after the service. 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE IN NEED OF VOLUNTEERS.  
Help with social events, hospitality weekends,                    

etc. needed. 

Contact Jan Jacobs at 455-5910 for more 
information 
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FA I T H  W O R K S           

This week the Church recalls a major event: 

the beginning of the SSECONDECOND  VVATICANATICAN  

CCOUNCILOUNCIL on October 11.  Vatican II launched 

a major renewal and sought to present the 

ancient truths of our faith in language and 

ritual which is more accessible and understandable for mod-

ern women and men.  

 The council undertook many reforms on a broad 

range of topics. The resulting shifts in focus were vitally 

important, and touched everyone involved with the 
church at any level.   
 Here are the some of the shifts that have occurred as a 

result of The Second Vatican Council:  

 • We understand grace to be God revealing God’s own 

self to us, to everyone. We understand that God is present 

with us right now.  

 • This opens the door to Christian unity; God is also 

present in the lives of other Christians.  

 • This also opens the door to what is true and good 

within all of the world’s religions; God is present there, too.  

 • But most of all, it helps us see ourselves as the People 

of God, a new view of the church.  

 • Baptism and Eucharist as the cornerstones of our 

Community life, the source and summit of all we do. It re-

stores the place of Initiation in the Christian life.  

 • Everyone is called to holiness, that God is present in 

the lives of all people, including all of our neighbors.  

 • The place of the poor and rejected shifts from a for-

gotten corner to center stage: their welfare is on a par with 
our own.  

 Pope John 23 offered direction to the Council 

Fathers (the more than 2,400 bishops attending the open-

ing ceremony) with these comments: 
 I confidently trust that under the light of this coun-
cil the Church will become richer in spiritual matters and, 
with this new energy, will look to the future without fear. In 
fact, by bringing itself up-to-date where needed, the 
Church will make people, families, and whole nations 
really turn their minds toward divine things. And, there-
fore, we are all very grateful for this moment.  
 The greatest concern of this council is this: that 
the sacred and central truths of our Christian faith should 
be guarded and taught more effectively. These central 
truths embrace the whole human person, composed as we 
are of body and soul and, since we're pilgrims on earth, 
they lead us always toward heaven. This puts into per-
spective that we are to use earthly things only to attain a 
divine good.  
 The substance of our central beliefs is one thing, 
and the way in which it is presented is another. It is this 
latter presentation of the faith with which we are con-
cerned here and our approach to this will be a thoroughly 
pastoral one. The Catholic Church considers it a duty to 
work actively to bring about that unity, which Jesus him-
self called for in his  

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 

HHELPELP  WWANTEDANTED: :   

ALTAR SERVERS,  

CHOIR MEMBERS, COMMUNION MINISTERS, 

LECTORS,MEDIA MINISTERS, SACRISTANS,  

USHERS 

 

Every year at this time, we invite parishioners to 

come  forward to serve at the  Liturgy.  It’s some-

thing we all should do at some time in our lives. 

Perhaps now is your time. We have great training, 

supportive leadership and flexible scheduling! 

Sign-Up the weekend of Oct. 20/21. 

final prayers. It is a triple sort of unity which we seek.  
 First, a unity among Catholics themselves 
which we want to keep firm and strong.  
 Second, a unity of prayer and desire among 
those other Christians now separated from Rome.   
 And third, a unity in esteem and respect for 
those who follow non-Christian religions. It is the clear 
aim of this council  to bring together the Church's best 
energies and strive to have people welcome more fa-
vorably the good tidings of salvation.  

              Most Catholics have never really had the op-

portunity to understand what happened at Vatican 2, 

but SJN parishioners can. Faith UNwrapped will fea-

ture the themes of the Council throughout our new 

season. Our first session begins the week of Oct. 14 for 

everyone in the parish. F.UN. for ADULTS ONLY will 

continue a further in-depth investigation on Oct. 25. 

 http://www.facebook.com/stjohnneumanncanton 



Religious Formation  

THIS WEEK 

FOURTH WEEK OF CLASS 

CONFIRMATION                    

REGISTRATION:                                              
Monday Oct. 8: 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

NEXT WEEK 

Faith UNwrapped  

October 14 –17 

Page 6 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

                        FFFFFFFFFFFFAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITH            FFFFFFFFFFFFORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATION                                                                                                            BYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBY            DDDDDDDDDDDDONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNA            FFFFFFFFFFFFRANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKE            

CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN 

WORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOP    

THURSDAY OCTOBER 11:                   
6:00 – 9:00 P.M. 

(Light Meal will be served at 5:30 p.m.) 

Attention:  

CATECHISTS, ASSISTANTS,                           
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION VOLUNTEERS,         

SACRAMENT PREPARATION                         

VOLUNTEERS, COACHES,                              

FAITH UNWRAPPED VOLUNTEERS 

Anyone who ministers to children is 
required to attend a                            

Protecting God’s Children Workshop.                                                    
PARENTS ARE ENCOURAGED                                     

TO ATTEND AS WELL. 

PLEASE REGISTER Online at www.virtus.org                                                                        
or call the Religious Formation Office  455-

5986. 

 This coming week we will begin 
our Faith UNwrapped sessions for all pa-
rishioners . Our focus this year will be on 
the Vision of Vatican II.   

 This year is the 50th anniversary of 
this wonderful Council that has meant so 
much to us as the people of God today!  
You may ask, “Why do I need to know 
about Vatican II? 

 Bill Huebsch writes about this. 
“Vatican II launched a major renewal and 
sought to present the ancient truths of our 
faith in language and ritual which is more 
accessible and understandable for modern 
women and men.  The council undertook 
many reforms on a broad range of topics.”  
These topics touched everyone and we will 
explore them throughout the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPENING THE WINDOW 

 A Faith UNwrapped about THE VISION OF VATICAN II 

 Sunday, Oct. 14: - 2:05—3:45 p.m.   Monday, Oct. 15 - 6:05—7:45 p.m.                                   

 Tuesday, Oct. 16:- 6:05—7:45 p.m.  Wednesday, Oct. 17: - 6:05—7:45 p.m.   

Menu: Hot Dogs, Potato chips, and Veggie Tray 

Participants are asked to bring a Dessert to share. 

Please do not bring items with nuts                                                                  
in consideration of those with severe allergies  
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

October Greetings and Salutations, 

Our Confirmation Registration meeting is next Monday, 

October 8th at 7:30p.m.  All Parish eighth grade youth 

must register in the program in order to complete the   
sacrament in April 2013.  It is recommended that the        

student and one parent attend the meeting.  The        

students in the eighth grade weekly class sessions will 

not meet October 8th or 9th due to the registration   

meeting.  C U there.  

In today’s Gospel we once again hear Jesus inviting          

children to come to him.  Do you remember the                 

excitement you had as a small child when you entered a 
store with the anticipation of experiencing the toy          

department?  Your eyes may have grown with wonder as 

you saw the new toys for the season.  Do you remember 

how you couldn’t wait to get home and play with that        

special toy that your parents bought for you?  It is with 

this same childlike excitement that Jesus challenges us 

to enter into Gods presence.  We come to God with wide 
eyed anticipation of his love as we prepare to enter his 

kingdom.           

Today is Respect Life Sunday; let us pray for our   Today is Respect Life Sunday; let us pray for our   Today is Respect Life Sunday; let us pray for our   Today is Respect Life Sunday; let us pray for our   
children.  Heavenly Father, we pray for all children.  children.  Heavenly Father, we pray for all children.  children.  Heavenly Father, we pray for all children.  children.  Heavenly Father, we pray for all children.  
Feed the hungry children.  Send your healing love to Feed the hungry children.  Send your healing love to Feed the hungry children.  Send your healing love to Feed the hungry children.  Send your healing love to 
those who are ill.  Comfort children who have lost those who are ill.  Comfort children who have lost those who are ill.  Comfort children who have lost those who are ill.  Comfort children who have lost 
loved ones.  Bring peace to children in homes broken loved ones.  Bring peace to children in homes broken loved ones.  Bring peace to children in homes broken loved ones.  Bring peace to children in homes broken 
by quarrels and violence.  Bless all your children.   by quarrels and violence.  Bless all your children.   by quarrels and violence.  Bless all your children.   by quarrels and violence.  Bless all your children.   
AMEN.     AMEN.     AMEN.     AMEN.         

Have a great week everyone and remember…help a 

friend with any chore and in the end the day’s worth 

more. 

Blessings, 

Sabrina Queen 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

 

 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an     opportunity to talk 
about your loss, to  express your grief, ask questions, and    sup-
port through your grieving  process. It is for people who have 
lost someone  in their lives.  All are  welcome regardless of 
church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please 
call Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   
please call Regina Adams for an appointment          
at  313-268-6951.         

Last youth group, we talked about dating relationships. We saw examples of good and bad 

relationships from movies and TV shows, such as Boy Meets World and Friends. It was 

great to be reminded about what it means to really have a good relationship with          

someone, and be reminded not ALL high school relationships are necessarily bad.  

What stuck out to me the most was anytime we mentioned people who are just in a            

relationship for the sake of it. I feel like a lot of people do that, and it seems so silly to me. 

Why do we feel like we need some significant other to be happy? Why do we feel lonely 

without one? That's what I personally pondered about. Something mentioned that I really 

liked was to always have a goal in mind with a relationship. What are you trying to take 

out of it? Why are you in it?  

Overall, it was a great meeting. It's always nice to hear some perspective on prevalent 

teen topics.- Jason Brown, Senior 

Don’t forget to join us every Wednesday night for high school youth group. You won’t 

regret it! 

If you happen to be free Sunday, check out the annual LIFECHAIN.  LIFECHAIN is an 

awesome opportunity to stand peacefully in the protest of the taking of human life through 

abortion.  As a wise man once said, ‘A persons a person no matter how small’- Dr. Suess.   

Have a great week! 

 

RIGHT TO LIFE                 RIGHT TO LIFE                 

LIFE CHAIN                         LIFE CHAIN                         
Sunday, October 7th              Sunday, October 7th              

2:00 to 3:30pm                       2:00 to 3:30pm                       

Meet at the Southeast corner Meet at the Southeast corner 

of Westland Mall’s parking lot.  of Westland Mall’s parking lot.  

Look for the SJN Sign Look for the SJN Sign   
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YOUNG AT HEART 

The next meeting of the Young at Heart is         
Thursday, October 11th at 12:30pm.  This is a          

Halloween themed afternoon.  Dress in a costume 
and maybe you’ll win a prize.  “Pumpkin Races” are 
also planned.  Bring some quarters to participate. 

As always refreshments will be served. 

Everyone who is “Young at Heart” are welcome! 

Note:  Officers meeting is Friday, 
October 5th at 10:30am in the Parish 

Library 

Neumann’s Needlers 
Knitters and crocheters—you are 

invited to share an evening of       

creativity and conversation. We 

meet every second and fourth     

Tuesday, January through November. Everyone is      
welcome--men and women, young and old, beginners 
and advanced. We are now working on lap blankets/
shawls for older adults, baby hats and blankets, hats 
and scarves, and chemo caps. Yarn and patterns are 
available for your use. We meet next on October 9 and 
23, 7:30- 9 PM.  
Questions? Contact Bev Polcyn bevpolcyn@hotmail.com 
734-740-3701 

Whatever your hand finds to do, do with 
your might. 
Proverbs 9:10a 

 

Dear St. John Neumann Parishioners, 

 

It’s comforting to know that when we have special           
activities for families in our community, we can count on 
the support of caring organizations like yours.  I would 
like to take this opportunity to thank you for putting your 
compassion into action on behalf of families in need.  
Your kind and generous donation of School Supplies 
equaling $1,297.97; Gift Cards equaling $2,715.00;and        
toiletries/personal care items and food totaling $6,750.00, 
brings a combined total of $10,768.40 for our Christmas in 
July  program, will bring a lot of smiles to the children and 
their families who will participate this year.  Your  support 
of the mission and ministry of the Salvation Army is 
deeply appreciated. 

 

So much of what we do would be impossible without your 
help.  We are so grateful for your support, and for helping 
us carry on our promise of “doing the most good” in our 
community.  May God richly bless you! 

In His Service 

Keith Bailey, Major  Colette Bailey, Major 
Pastor and Corps Office  Pastor and Corps Office 
  Plymouth, Michigan 

Are you looking for ways to experience God?  It can be 
difficult.  God is a spiritual being.  How do you experience 
a “spiritual being?” 

Members of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul invite you 
to share in their ministry of experiencing God in the poor. 

Holy Scripture tells us:  “The Word became flesh and lived 
among us, and we saw His glory, the glory that is His as 
the only Son of the Father, full of grace and 
truth.”    (John 1:14). 

We see Christ in the poor and when we see Christ we       
experience God. 

Look for our Invitation to Serve in future bulletins 

 

Day of Reflection and Prayer 
Thurs., Oct. 18, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. Check-in 8:30.        
Sponsored by the Fr. Solanus Guild for all men and 
women. $25/person includes catered lunch, two       
conferences, all activities, snacks, and closing with 
Mass. Registration only in advance – with credit card 
by phone, call Mary at (313) 579-2100 ext 169 or mail 
payment to ATTN: MARY, Fr. Solanus GUILD (NOT 
the Center), 1780 Mt. Elliott, Detroit MI 48207.        
Confirmations by email only. www.solanuscasey.org 

Pregnant or just recovering from a Pregnancy?  
Judy Farmer, a parishioner at St. John Neumann is 
offering free Pilates to you on Wednesdays at 
7:00pm.  To register or for more information        
contact Just at 734-233-5303. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, October 8  Tuesday, October 9 

Galatians 1:6-12   Galatians 1:13-24 

Luke 10:25-37   Luke 10:38-42 
                        
Wednesday, October 10  Thursday, October 11 
Galatians  2:1-2,7-14  Galatians 3:1-5 

Luke 11:1-4   Luke 11:5-13 

 

Friday, October 12  Saturday, October 13 

Galatians 3:7-14   Galatians 3:22-29                   
Luke 11:15-26    Luke 11:27-28 

 
 

Sunday, October 14, 2012   

Twenty-eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                  

Wisdom 7:7-11            Hebrews 4:12-13             Mark 10:17-30 
       
       

Monday, October 8, 9:00 a.m.   

William Garrett (Wife) 

Int. Sumar & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention 

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Tuesday, October 9,  9:00 a.m. 

Rita Cleaver—Birthday(John) 

Richard Tischler (Dianne Daly) 

Special Intention 

Wednesday, October 10, 9:00 a.m. 

James Lauer—16th Anniv. (Family) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Special Intention 

Thursday, October 11, 9:00 a.m.   

Daniel Raymond Prichard Jr.  (Family) 

Special Intention  

Friday, October 12, 9:00 a.m. 

Helen Zellner (Family) 

Special Intention 

Saturday, October 13, 4:30 p.m. 

Jim Frawley—2nd Anniv (Wife, Barb and Family) 

Kevin Johnson—2nd Anniv. (Wife, Amanda and Family) 

Elizabeth Rizak (Family) 

Special Intention 

Sunday, October 14, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Rosella Bergman (Dianne Daly) 

Luzjameen Dresbach—31st Anniv. (Jim & Luz Drebach) 

Betty Hamburg (SJN Parish Family) 

Skip Witt (Pulinksi/Witt Families) 

10:30 a.m. 

Frank Bellino (Mary Bellino) 

Rosemary Hough (Jim & Lori Rice) 

Veva  Robertson (Family) 

Geniale & Maria Sicoli (Domenica Perri Family) 

12:30 p.m. 

SJN Parish Family 

5:30 p.m. 

Special Intention 

Do you have a Gluten allergy? We now have     
Gluten-Free Hosts. Contact the Parish Office for 

more Info. 

 

Sunday, October 7 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
Monday, October 8 
9:00am  Liturgy 
4:30 pm  Religious Ed 
6:10 pm  Religious Ed 
6:30 pm  Square Dance  
7:30pm  Confirmation Registration 
Tuesday, October 9 
9:00am  Liturgy  
4:30 pm  Religious Ed 
6:10 pm  Religious Ed 
7:30pm  Neumann’s Needlers  
Wednesday, October 10 
9:00am  Liturgy  
10:00 am Bible Study 
7:00 pm  Faith Inquiry 
7:00 pm  Sr. Joel 
7:00 pm  OA 
7:00 pm  FA 
8:00 pm AA 
Thursday, October 11 

9:00am  Liturgy 
10:00 am WBS  
12:30pm  Young at Heart 
5:30 pm  Protecting God’s Children 
7:00 pm  Marriage Prep Class 
7:00pm  Peace & Justice 
7:30 pm  Women’s  AA 
Friday, October 12 
9:00am  Liturgy 
Saturday, October 13 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, October 14 

2:05pm  Faith UNwrapped 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 

 
 

 
October 8 Walter Chomiuk (2002) 
  Robert Holzworth (2010) 
  Helen Kmiecik (2011)  
   
October9  James Lynch (1996) 
  Joseph Malicke (2002) 
  Vera Robertson(2010) 
  Kenneth Zawlacki (2011) 
   
October 10 Jean Agnes Wik (1978) 
  Howard J. Griffore, Sr. (1990) 
  James Lauer (1996) 
  Leo Halfpenny (2007) 
  Henry Jacques (2009)   
      
                                                     
October 11 Alice Fularczyk (1989) 
  Jack J. Ramey (1993)   
      
October 12 Kathleen McHugh (1982) 
  Helene Margerm (2005) 
  Melvin Tallon (2006) 
  James Frawley (2010) 
  
October 13 James Mimnaugh(1989) 
  Virginia Duston (1995) 
  Josephine Muscat (1999) 
  Rose Tallon (2006) 
  Kevin Johnson (2010) 
 
October 14  Robert Valicento (1989) 
  Don Eckert (1995) 
  Harvery Barker, Jr. (1996) 
  Wallace McGhee (2010) 

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Carol Aren 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Kevin Campbell 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Anthony Mac 
Catherine McKeever 
Lisa McMaster 
Mary Meshinski 

Norm Mientkiewicz   
Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
John Neault 
Justin Paffenroth 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
iNicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Charlotte Zub 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Made 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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Women’s Retreat 

“Keep the Change” 

The women of St. John Neumann Parish are invited to 
participate in a weekend retreat at St. Paul of the Cross 
Retreat Center. 
Our retreat theme for this year is “Keep the Change.”  
We deal with change in almost every aspect of our lives, 
from relationships and work, to church and society. 
Some changes we undertake ourselves, but much of the 
time we don’t like change, and we often wish                    
that those who initiated the changes would have kept 
them to themselves.  
But as is symbolized by the image of a butterfly with a 
cross, our faith can give us a different perspective                   
on change.  We often find that God is present in the 
changes we undergo.  In fact, these changes can be                   
for us moments of transformation, just like the change 
that transforms a caterpillar into a butterfly. 
Our retreat will lead us to reflect on how we respond to 
change in faith, and how we might even be called to  
enter into change, so that we may become more and like 
the Son of God, Jesus Christ,  who underwent various 
changes in order to bring us to salvation.  Instead of  
resisting change, we may find ourselves willing to 
“keep” it. 
 

Women’s Retreat – October 19-21, 2012 
 

Please contact your co-captain for information and/or to 
make a reservation. 
 
Janet Gilbo – (734) 459-5343 
E-mail – jgilbo@wowway.com 

CYO BASKETBALL REGISTRATION 

Registration is now underway for the      
St. John Neumann 2012-13 CYO basketball 
season. All children 5th-8th grade are    
eligible to register. Cost for the season is 
$100.00. The season runs early November 
through early March. You must be a   
member of SJN or Resurrection parish to 
register. You may register in the          
Gathering Area after all Masses or by    

contacting Athletic Director Walt Marek at  734-455-5910. 

 

Overeater’s Anonymous                               
Open Meeting 

 

 

OVEREATER’S ANONYMOUS is a fellowship of individuals 
who, through shared experience, strength, and hope, are    

recovering from compulsive overeating. 

There are no dues or fees for members;  we are                          
self-supporting through our own contributions.  Our primary 

purpose is to abstain from compulsive overeating and to carry 
this message of recovery to those who still suffer.  The         

Overeater’s Anonymous Open meeting will be held every 
Wednesday at 7:30pm 

If you have any questions you may contact                               
Mary @734-634-7154 or Tracie @ 734-718-5575.  

Greetings from All Saints Catholic School in Canton! We would love to share a bit about our school with 
you each week! All Saints opened back in 1997 and we currently have 540 students enrolled in preschool 

through 8th grade. We are a vibrant school community, focused on growing in faith, academics, and       

athletics. All Saints draws students from 25 different parishes. Our students attend Mass each week, and 

have daily religion class. We also feature a rigorous curriculum called Core Knowledge, along with state 
standards and Common Core standards which you can read about next week. 
 

Rosary 

Every year, we have a Catholic identity focus, and our theme for our new school year is “Growing in Faith.” We       

continue to help students grow their faith and we want to reach out to you, our parish partner, to build a community of 

faith with us. It has become a tradition at our school to pray the Rosary with a volunteer mom leading a group of        
students with a set of Rosaries that goes from class to class. This year, we would like each student in the school to 

have one! If you have an extra Rosary or two at home, please deposit any donations in the box by the Salvation Army 

bins or drop them off at All Saints Catholic School (48735 Warren Rd. in Canton). If you drop them off in the box, 

please label your Rosaries with your name and address so the children can pray for you and send you a thank you card. 
If you would like to drop off the Rosaries at All Saints, we would be happy to show you around our school! We are 

collecting Rosaries through the end of October. Thanks so much for your help as we teach the next generation about 

our Catholic faith! 

 


